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Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 

 

Welcome to the Bulletin for October and 
November.  
 
Rallys, sprints, racing and organisation..... It has 
been a full on couple of months recently, where 
many of our members have been involved in both 
organising and competing. 
 
The Daybreaker Rally was very successful for all 
involved. Ryan Stevens has continued his winning 
ways with wins at both Port Road and Admirals 
Road. Plus the most recent event saw race wins by 
Don McLean at the MG Classic Race Meeting. 
 
Behind the scenes the committee have been very 
busy organising the finals of the NZ Hillclimb 
Champs, which is set for March next year. 
 
If we have missed mentioning your good results 
then please contact Jody to let him know so that 
we can skite about your efforts in this bulletin and 
on our facebook page. 
 
Read on and find out more. 
 

Clubnight 
 

Family Xmas BBQ and Mini Golf. 
 

Carlucci Land 
Happy Valley Road 

 
Sunday 4th December. 

3pm start 
 

Special rate of $10 each for as many rounds of golf 
as you want. 

BBQ and refreshments will be provided. 
 

After the weather thwarted our attempts earlier in 
the year, we have decided to run a fun event at 
Carlucci Land Mini Golf. Refreshments and a few 
games of mini golf will be great for the whole 
family.  
 
Please RSVP to wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
so we can get an idea of numbers. 
 

 
 

AGM 
 
The turnout was disappointing to say the least, but 
we managed to get a quorum and deal to the 
agenda. 
 
The good news is that the current excellent team 
are continuing on to guide the club forward. 
However we do need to continue to bring new 
blood through to support those who have already 
stepped up to learn from the old farts. 
 
As mentioned in the Presidents Report, “on behalf 
of the club I would like to thank, Craig and Julie of 
Harbour City Security for their support, John & 
Chris at Action Auto’s for letting us use their 
premises for scrutineering, Quality Demolition for 
the use of barriers, Capital Ford Mazda for 
supplying us with support vehicles and prizes. 
Wellington Free Ambulance, Anthony Parolli and 
all the others for their continued help and support 
around our events.” 
 

Committee 
 Work Home 
President Gordon Diggle 381 2303 9777550 
 Gordon@egglennie.co.nz  
 
Past President  Bernie Keith 022 044 7468 9347468 

 berniekeith@paradise.net.nz 
 
Club Captain Catherine Skinner        021 431 317 
 catherine@skinner.co.nz 
 
Secretary Jody Seabright 021717676 232 7328 
 jody@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Treasurer Brian Budd 801 9559 389 8997
 brian@motorsport.org.nz 
 
Executive Ian Jensen 06 3643263 
 iandesign@xtra.co.nz 
 
 Murray O’Neil 021 433867 
 Murray@stirlingprojects.co.nz 
 
 Sam Tuckey 
 samtuckey@hotmail.com 
 
Scrutineer Jon Begely 380 1089 
 jks.euro@clear.net.nz 
 
Web Site www.carclub.co.nz 



 
Thanks to Craig Shepherd and his team for their on going support 
 

Membership Subscriptions 
 
Thank you to all those who have renewed your 
subscriptions. Also a reminder about the new 
categories, where Non-Competing Membership 
and Family Memberships are provided at heavily 
discounted rates. Don’t be afraid to tell other 
people about these as well. 
 

Daybreaker Rally 
 
Thank you to all of our members who helped on 
the day, helped with organisation, and who 
competed. It was a great event and a great 
platform on which to build for future events. 
 

NZ Hillclimb Championships 
 

Motorsport NZ will again be running the Hillclimb 
Champs, and we, Wellington Car Club have put up 
our hand to run the finals on 17-18 March 2012. 
This will form part of our 70th Anniversary 
celebrations. 
 
After a lot of work by the committee we can confirm 
that we are looking to use Valley View as the 
gravel hillclimb and Alexandra Road as the seal 
hillclimb. Valley View will likely be in a slightly 
modified form to the event that Kapiti Car Club runs 
it, but Alexandra Road will be the same as usual. 
 
As a result we will need to have two event teams, 
one to look after each event, and that will mean 
added man power requirements. As you guessed 
we will be looking for all the help and assistance 
we can get, leading up to the weekend and to run 
the events on the days.  
 
Please keep your diaries clear and if you can assist 
in any way contact any of the committee members. 
We will be needing all of you to help to make this a 
success, in the way people have come to expect 
from Wellington Car Club. 
 

70 Years Young 
 

Yes..... next year the club will be 70 years young. 
Hard to believe because many of you will 
remember the 50th anniversary like it was, well not 
long ago. 
 
The committee thought it was a particularly good 
time to celebrate this achievement, and will be 
organising activities for next year. 
 
If you have any suggestions on what to do, or want 
to be involved in helping to make this milestone 

one to remember, please contact Catherine 
Skinner. 
 

Info for the Bulletin and Facebook 
 

Our Facebook page is growing a following (with 
many non-members following what we do) and we 
need more info for this bulletin.  
 
 
So please make sure you send any info to 
wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz  
 
The more you provide, the better we can connect 
to the rest of the world. 

 

Coming Events - 2011 
 

19-20 
Nov 

Power Cruise Taupo Motorsport Park 

20 Nov Gravel Autocross Otaihunga 
20 Nov Gravel Sprint Tararua Road, 

Pahiatua 
26 Nov Seal Sprint Western Line, 

Wanganui 
27 Nov Seal Hillclimb Brunswick Road, 

Wanganui 
27 Nov Gravel Hillclimb Dorsets Road, 

Masterton 
27 Nov Grass Autocross Silverstream 
4 Dec Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
17-18 
Dec 

Drift Meeting Taupo Motorsport Park 

18 Dec Gravel Sprint Otaria Road, 
Dannevirke 

18 Dec Dual Car & Multi 
Car Sprints 

Manfeild 

 


